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LICENSING  
SUB-COMMITTEE 
16 NOVEMBER 2022 

REPORT 
 

 
Subject heading: 
 
 

Array Essex 
91 Shepherds Hill Romford RM3 0NP 
Premises licence review application 

Report author and contact details: 
  
 

Paul Jones, Public Protection Officer 
licensing@havering.gov.uk 
01708 432777 

 

This application to review a premises licence is made by ward councillors Brian 
Eagling, Martin Goode and Darren Wise under s.51 of the Licensing Act 2003.  
Havering’s Licensing Authority received the application on 7th October 2022. 
 

Geographical description of the area 
 

Array Essex is a large detached premises located on Shepherds Hill.  It is surrounded 
on all sides by residential properties. 
 

 
 

Details of the application 
 

The applicants for the review contend that for a protracted period of time – over 18 
months – the residents in a half mile radius from the premises have been continually 
affected by the premises’ alleged failure to promote the licensing objectives. 
 

The applicants for the review suggest that the hours during which the premises may 
operate should be reduced to a 23:00 terminal hour to address the issues which have 
attended the operation of the premises. 
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Comments and observations on the application 
 

Upon receipt of the application the licensing authority advertised the application 
appropriately further to the requirements of regulations 38 and 39 of The Licensing Act 
2003 (premises licences and club premises certificates) Regulations 2005. 
 

Summary 
 

There were 43 representations supporting this application from residents in the vicinity 
of the premises. 
 

There were four representations supporting this application from responsible authorities, 
namely Havering’s health and safety team, Havering’s Environmental Health noise 
team, Havering’s licensing authority and Havering Borough Police licensing team. 
 


